Town Of Greenville

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

> Town Hall/Utility Office July 15, 1991

MINUTES OF HEARING OF ADDITIONAL APPROPRIATIONS

A hearing was held to consider the transfer of funds within the General Fund for salaries of the Marshall and Deputy Marshall for the period September 1, 1991 thru December 31, 1991.

Attending the meeting was Councilmembers and Clerk Treasurer and Messrs. Doug Meredith, Wayne Martin, John Jacobi and Keith Johnson.

Wayne Martin stated he did not object to the transfer of funds, after it was explained the transfer did not mean additional taxes, only to satisify a State Board of Accounts objection to paying salaries out of a rental account, which had been recommended by the Town Attorney a few years ago, as no personal taxes were being withheld. But Mr. Martin did object to having a Marshall and Deputy Marshall on the payroll. Mr. Lamb informed him that the proper time to protest the Marshall/Deputy Marshall problem is at the annual budget hearings to be held shortly, and that the hearings will be properly advertised in the New Albany Tribune/Ledger. He also informed Mr. Martin that he should make every effort to attend since input by him and other residents is needed to budget the towns' resources.

Since there were no objections to the transfer the Council moved to approve such transfer.

Ronald L. Lamb

Council President